Hon Karen Chhour

Minister for Children
Minister for the Prevention of Family and Sexual Violence



3 APR 2025

Amokura Panoho
Co-chair, Te Pūkotahitanga
mag-secretariat@tepunaaonui.govt.nz

Dear Amokura,

Te Pūkotahitanga Tangata Whenua Ministerial Advisory Group

I want to express my gratitude for your leadership and contribution to Te Pūkotahitanga Tangata Whenua Ministerial Advisory Group. I have appreciated your time, effort and expertise since I took over this portfolio. I am confident the previous Minister would also join me in thanking you for your collective input towards improving outcomes for Māori.

As you're aware, your terms of appointment are due to end on 30 June 2025 along with other members of the group.

This letter is to advise you that I will not be seeking to reappoint any of the current membership. I feel I would benefit from an advisory group that can provide me with advice and insights that represent a broader cross-section of communities and whānau affected by family violence and sexual violence. With these reflections in mind, I intend to seek Cabinet approval to disestablish Te Pūkotahitanga and consider future options.

I have valued the experience and advice from Te Pūkotahitanga but I consider the current scope restricts the group's ability to provide the wide range of advice I need for this portfolio. This reflects my commitment to making sure advisory structures are aligned with the government's strategic priorities and my evolving Ministerial needs.

Our working relationship is something I value, and I look forward to continuing this, and exploring what this might look like in future.

I will write to you again in June 2025, by which stage I expect to have received direction from Cabinet. Please let me know if you have any questions in the meantime.

Once again, thank you.

Yours sincerely

Hon Karen Chhour

Minister for the Prevention of Family and Sexual Violence

Hon Karen Chhour

Minister for Children
Minister for the Prevention of Family and Sexual Violence



3 APR 2025

Poata Watene Co-chair, Te Pūkotahitanga mag-secretariat@tepunaaonui.govt.nz

Dear Poata,

Te Pūkotahitanga Tangata Whenua Ministerial Advisory Group

I want to express my gratitude for your leadership and contribution to Te Pūkotahitanga Tangata Whenua Ministerial Advisory Group. I have appreciated your time, effort and expertise since I took over this portfolio. I am confident the previous Minister would also join me in thanking you for your collective input towards improving outcomes for Māori.

As you're aware, your terms of appointment are due to end on 30 June 2025 along with other members of the group.

This letter is to advise you that I will not be seeking to reappoint any of the current membership. I feel I would benefit from an advisory group that can provide me with advice and insights that represent a broader cross-section of communities and whānau affected by family violence and sexual violence. With these reflections in mind, I intend to seek Cabinet approval to disestablish Te Pūkotahitanga and consider future options.

I have valued the experience and advice from Te Pūkotahitanga but I consider the current scope restricts the group's ability to provide the wide range of advice I need for this portfolio. This reflects my commitment to making sure advisory structures are aligned with the government's strategic priorities and my evolving Ministerial needs.

Our working relationship is something I value, and I look forward to continuing this, and exploring what this might look like in future.

I will write to you again in June 2025, by which stage I expect to have received direction from Cabinet. Please let me know if you have any questions in the meantime.

Once again, thank you.

Yours sincerely

Hon Karen Chhour

Minister for the Prevention of Family and Sexual Violence